## **BIBLIOGRAPHY**

Ancient Church Fonts of Somerset – Adrian J. Webb, SANHS 2013

The Early History of Glastonbury – John Scott, The Bodley Press 1981.

"Glastonbury Abbey" - James P Carley, Gothic Image 2002

"Chapters on the Early History of Glastonbury Abbey," - Revd. William P. Gresswell, Barnicott & Pearce 1909

John of Glastonbury, in his "Chronicle of Glastonbury Abbey," - James P. Carley, with translation by David Townsend, The Boydell Press 1985

"Domesday Book, Somerset" - Caroline & Frank Thorn, Philimore 1980.

"Grotesques and Gargoyles" by Sheridan and Ross, David & Charles 1975

"The Archaeology of the English Church," Warwick Rodwell, Batsford 1981

"History & Antiquities of the County of Somerset" Revd. John Collinson, Alan Sutton 1983

"Edmund Rack's Survey of Somerset" edited by Mark McDermott and Sue Berry, Somerset Archaeological and Natural History Society (SANHS) 2011

"St Michael's Church South Brent" A. K. Wickham

"Churches of Somerset" A. K. Wickham, David & Charles 1965

"Church Notes for Somerset" Sir Stephen Glynne Somerset Record Society 1994

"The Buildings of England - South and West Somerset," Nikolaus Pevsner, Penguin Books 1958

"The Buildings of England - Somerset: South and West." Julian Orbach and Nikolaus Pevsner, Yale University Press 2014

"The Early History of Glastonbury," written by William of Malmesbury

"A Brief History of Brent Knoll for the Village School Children," Alan Oliver, unpublished 1978.

"West Country Churches" W. J. Robinson, Bristol Times and Mirror 1914

"A Companion to the English Parish Church" Stephen Friar, Awesome Books 1996

"Inside Churches – A Guide to Church Furnishings" Patricia Dirsztay, National Association of Decorative and Fine Arts Societies (NADFAS), now known as The Arts Society 1989

"Somerset Perpendicular; The Dating Evidence," John H. Harvey, Transactions of the Ancient Monuments Society 1983

"The Charters of the Early West Saxon kingdom," . Heather Edwards, BAR British Series 198, 1988

The Weston-super-Mare Gazette November 1877 and 1892

1907, when a meeting of the Churchwardens

1889, when Kelly's Directories

"A Walk Through Some of the Western Counties of England," Revd. Richard Warner picture of the interior of St. Michael's, The National Monument Record

The Bath Chronicle and Herald for 20th August 1932

In Volume 39 of the Proceedings of the Somerset Archaeological and Local History Society, F. W. Weaver

Christopher Woodforde, in his "Stained Glass in Somerset 1250 -1830,"

"Chantry Grants, 1548-1603," published by the Somerset Record Society (Vol. 77)

"Articles of Enquiry to be answered in writing by the Churchwardens and Chapelwardens ... at the Triennial Visitation" for 1843 (Somerset Record Office).

Revd. Henry Thomas Ellacombe described the peal which existed at that time in "Church Bells of Somerset."

(OED)]

In 1818, the Revd. Mr. Nightingale published his book entitled, "Somersetshire; or Original Delineations, Topographical, Historical and Descriptive of that County. The result of personal survey,"

In 1829 Rutter published his "Delineations of the Western Division of the County of Somersetshire and of the Mendip Caverns,"

the Rt. Revd. Bishop Hobhouse, in the "Somerset and Dorset Notes and Queries"

1989, Robin Bush in "Somerset: A Portrait in Colour"

Robin Bush published "Somerset: The Complete Guide,"

book "The Rural Benchends of Somerset," published in 1983, Peter Poyntz Wright

"The Book of Beasts," translated by T. H. White

Arthur Mee

(Registers of Bishop Stillington and Fox, Somerset Record Society).

Martha More, "Mendip Annals," edited by Arthur Roberts, 1859

"Handbook of English Costume in the 17th Century," by C. Willett and Phillis Cunnington (Faber & Faber 1963),

Somerset Archaeological and Natural History Society (SANHS). Under the title "A By-Path of the Civil War," a series of documents were edited by Henry Symonds and partially published in the Proceedings of SANHS for 1919

Already Clarendon, in his "History of the Great Rebellion,"

The Civil War in Bath and North Somerset,' by John Wroughton

Abbot Beere had commissioned a Terrier of Glastonbury Abbey estates (Somerset Record Office T/PH/Wat 1(9)).

July 1893 the Cornhill Magazine

Shrewsbury chronicle in September 1906,

1690 another document (in the South West Heritage records) has the title, "An account of all and singular the Receipts of the Rents Issues and profits of the estate heretofore of John Somersett of South Brent in the County of Som'sett Gen., dec'ed and now settled in Trustees for Charitable uses."

"The Origins of Somerset", M Costen, 1992 p 154

"Letters of Richard Fox 1486-1527", Ed. By P. S. & H. M. Allen, Clarendon Press, Oxford 1929